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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium
January 24, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Jim Clynes, George Fuchs, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Members (Excused): Lori Boris, Deidre Breslin, Sarah Chu, Lorraine Johnson,
Community Board Public Members (Present): Michael Hoffman, Sophia James
A. Introductions

Everyone in the room introduced themselves and stated where they lived.  Our new public Members Michael Hoffman and Sophia James introduced themselves and told why they were interested in serving as public members.
B. Re-Zoning for Community District 8 and 5-Year DOE Capital Plan
· On Tuesday, December 14 the Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) held a hearing on the 4th and final plan, which it received from the Department of Education (DOE).  On Wednesday, December 22nd it voted to approve the plan. There resolution to the DOE also asked for additional elementary and middle school seats.

· On January 19 the Panel for Educational Policy (PEP) approved the move of Richard R. Green High School (RRGHS) to 26 Broadway, which clears the way for PS 151 to occupy the RRGHS space at 421 East 88th Street in September 2011.

· The committee drafted a letter for Chair Ludorf’s signature to Deputy Chancellor Grimm for Finance & Administration at DOE. This letter reinforces the resolution passed by the Board last month for additional seats for an elementary school.  This letter requests that amendment to the Capital Plan include a 444 seat school as opposed to a 124 seat school in our district.  This is the way the plan reads now. Our council members guided us in this issue.

· The Borough President will have a vacancy on the CEC at the end of June.  Sarah Chu cannot be reappointed. Anyone interested is encouraged to contact the Borough President’s Office.  The other parent on the CEC from CD8 is not running for re-election and there will be no representation from our part of the district.

C. September 2011 Kindergarten In-Take Schedule:

· Jan 10 K Application period begins—families submit applications at schools

· March 4 Deadline to submit a K application

· March 21-25 Families notified about assignment offers

· March 28 – April 15 Pre-registration at schools
D. Update 2nd Teacher/Aid in the Classroom

There is no change at this time.  Council Member Garodnick’s Office is pushing for them just to renew the existing arrangement for one more year.  There are too many other items of greater importance to be negotiated now, which take precedence over this issue.

E. PTA Parents from PS 267 to answer questions
Matthew Chook a PTA Officer and SLT member of PS 267 was good enough to speak with us about the school for the parents who were unexpectedly re-zoned for this school. 
· The parents feel they have a wonderful principal in Madae McEvoy.
· The school is located in PS 158 with its own entrance on 76th Street and York Avenue until September 2012. Then it will move to the newly renovated school at 213 East 63rd Street.
· If the children are 10 blocks or more from the school they get yellow bus service, which seems to be a great part of their day.
· This year they lost students when seats opened up from the waiting list in the students’ zoned school.  This was a key reason this school had to have a zone—to become a cohesive unit and be able to maintain a budget to provide necessary resources.
· The up-side to this is that the class sizes are small this year and the teachers excellent.
· Although the budget was cut back due to the lack of students enrolled the first year, they feel they are not lacking in anyway. All the children have Physical Education, Art, Science, Music and Movement two times a week.
· Each classroom has its own library, besides the school library.
· The school is mostly separate from the rest of PS 158, and the other classrooms that are on their floor are First Graders, so they are in the same age range. They do not eat or have gym with the children not in their school.
· Matthew gave his information if any incoming parents have questions; they are free to contact him at 917-597-6967 or mchook@nyc.rr.com.
· He stated the school had just started a new website: www.ps267.org and recommended parents look at it for FAQ.
· To contact the school and make arrangements for a school tour, call 917-432-5413 you can speak with school secretary, Janice.

Almost at the end of Matthew’s Q&A, Barbara Mandell, one of the PTA Presidents was able to join in and answer questions.  The discussion seemed to be very beneficial to the parents present.  We will do this again next month, as the weather may have kept parents away that were planning on attending.
F. Future Meeting Dates, Locations and Topics
It was decided to move our meeting date up earlier in the month, so that any resolutions passed by the Committee could be voted on by the Full Board in a timely manner.
· Thursday, February 10:  NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street at 7 PM

-Linda Janneh from the DA’s Office about their summer intern program

-Jenny Sobelman from the DOE to speak on the intake and the wait list process, as well G&T 
     Program. (She will also respond to questions submitted to the board office prior to the meeting.
   -Continuing discuss with Matthew Chook PS 267 PTA parent to answer questions about the 


 School. 


-Reminder of March Discussion on PS 158 and the future of the unoccupied space.

· Monday, March 14: NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street at 7 PM 
-Discussion of PS 158 
   -Continuing discuss with Matthew Chook PS 267 PTA parent to answer questions about the 


 School. 

· Monday, April 11: NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street at 7 PM
-Update on the new P S 59 and Art and Design High School


We will check with Superintendent Daria Rigney on the agenda to be a guest speaker.
G. New/Old Business
College Fair:
· There will be a college fair for high school students held at the Vanderbilt YMCA, 224 East 47th Street, Second Floor Gymnasium on Saturday, January 29, 2011, from 9 AM – 3 PM.
· College and university representatives will be on-hand to answer questions ranging from the application process to financial aid.  Participating schools include: Baruch, College of New Rochelle, Farleigh Dickson, Harvard, Ithaca, Marquette, NYU, Ohio State, St. John’s, Syracuse, Temple and Vanderbilt.
· The event is free and open to students and parents.
PS 158

· PS 267 will be vacating the building in September, 2011.
· It is time for the community, along with PS 158, to start a dialog on how the vacated space by East Side Middle School should be used.
Education Movie—Race to Nowhere
· Will be shown at Hunter College, on February 17th, at 7 PM.  

· There will probably be speakers, as well.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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